TEMPLATE FIRST LETTER to Pensions Service (REMOVE THIS)
[ Home Address ]
The Pension Service







Department for Work & Pensions

Caxton House

Tothill Street

London SW1H 9DA






[ Date ]
Dear Sir/Madam,

Formal Complaint Insert your national insurance number and date of birth here
I am writing to complain about the amount of notice I was given in relation to the increase in State Pension age.  I received a letter in [insert date] when I was [insert number of years] years away from my anticipated receipt of my State Pension at 60 years.  [If you didn’t get a letter then say that and say how you eventually found out]
I believe that the DWP is guilty of maladministration in the way the changes have been introduced.  My complaint centres on the fact that I did not receive clear, complete, consistent and accurate information relating to my State Pension.  Clear evidence of the maladministration and inaccurate communication was publicly exposed on the government website itself, which still had 60 as the retirement age for women as recently as February 2016  
Further, I did not receive adequate notice of the changes.  I do not believe that the DWP stuck to its own standards in this instance i.e. to give 10 years or more notice of changes in relation to pension changes.  As a consequence, I have been affected in the following ways:

1. I have suffered a financial loss of approximately [£ insert amount].  It is far too late for me to take action that can restore me to the position I understood I would be in financially. 

2. I have suffered an injustice through an inability to make informed choices or to take remedial action, for example, I could have tried to [ obtain employment in a less physically exhausting role ]/[ not accepted redundancy ]/ [ early retirement ]/[give own action you could have taken] had I been made aware of the changes;
3. Further, I and my family have suffered a sense of outrage, considerable stress, anxiety and uncertainty as a result of these changes

The Ombudsman has previously ruled that people need to be made aware of risks they face so that they can take steps to avoid or least reduce them.

I believe that in this instance, the DWP has failed to stick to its own standards and has been guilty of maladministration by failing to alert people to the precariousness of their position sufficiently early to enable them to arrange their financial affairs differently.

[Some women where affected can add this in: “I found that the official information from the DWP to be inaccurate and inconsistent and therefore potentially misleading.  Women who had been informed wrong number of NI years (30 instead of 35 etc.) could add this sentence]

I would suggest that this situation can be remedied by providing me with transitional payments to see me through to my new State Pension age of [insert age of SPA] together with compensation for the unnecessary suffering at outlined in (3) above.  [and for the years I’ve had to wait for state pension income – if you’re already past aged 60]
I look forward to hearing from you within the next 15 days. 

Yours faithfully

[your name]
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